
STATE OF CALIFORNIA                                                                                                                                   Edmund G. Brown Jr., 
Governor 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
505 VAN NESS AVENUE                                                                                                                                                                                           

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298 

 
 

Page 1 of 2 

 
 
Ms. Linda Wrazen  March 28, 2011 
Regulatory Case Administrator 
San Diego Gas & Electric 
Southern California Gas Company 

(Sent via email:  lwrazen@semprautilities.com) 

Subject:  Data Request No. 13 – San Diego Gas & Electric (“Applicant”), East 
County Substation Project (PTC Application No. 09.08.003)  

Dear Ms. Wrazen: 

The California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) requests additional information in support of 
the East County Substation, Tule Wind, and Energia Sierra Juarez Gen-Tie Projects Final EIR/EIS. 
Please provide information requested in Attachment A. We would appreciate your response by 
April 6, 2010 or sooner.  

If you have any questions regarding this letter or need additional information, please contact me at 
415.355.5580 or aei@cpuc.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

_______________________________________ 
Iain Fisher 
Energy Division 
California Public Utilities Commission 

 



ATTACHMENT A 
Data Request No. 13 

East County Substation Project 
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Rough Acres Ranch Right-of-Way Easement for Sunrise Powerlink 

1. The Draft EIR/EIS provides an alternative for the Tule Wind project that places the 
project’s substation, operations and maintenance facility, and a portion of the 138 kV line 
on Rough Acres Ranch.  Iberdrola raised a concern that this alternative is not feasible due 
to the timing of the Sunrise Powerlink construction and the temporary laydown area 
being used for the Sunrise project. Please provide information about the timing and 
schedule of the Sunrise project to identify any temporary or permanent easement 
restrictions associated with the construction and completion of Sunrise Powerlink Project. 

Water 

2. In addition to the water availability letter provided by Sweetwater Authority in August 
2010, please provide additional documentation verifying the source and availability of 
water and/or will serve letters from water purveyors to meet the proposed use of 
approximately 30 million gallons of water during construction of the ECO Substation 
Project. 

Attachment A - GIS files  

3. Please provide the shape files for the February 2011 ECO Substation Design Figure 
provided in SDG&E’s comments on the Draft EIR/EIS dated March 4, 2011 (Attachment 
A, Figure A-1). 

4. Please provide a description and the shape files for the single southern access road that 
both Sempra’s ESJ project and SDG&E intend to use to access their respective projects. 


